
 

 

June 3, 2021 

 

Dear Family Member, 

In follow-up to yesterday’s COVID update of a positive employee, I wanted to inform you that 

our house wide COVID testing did not identify any other positive residents or employees.  We 

believe this one case is isolated and had the potential to expose only one area of the Extended 

Care Facility.  I regret to inform you that the fourth floor will remain on isolation precautions for 

the remainder of the 14 day required period.  As long as there are no further positive cases 

identified, in-person visitation will begin again for fourth floor on Wednesday June 16, 2021.   

In-person visits will resume immediately as previously scheduled.  Please visit our website at 

www.OneidaHealth.org or contact Gail Kieffer, Activity Director at 315-363-6000 extension 

8313.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Fortunato Scerbo III 

Administrator 

 


